
CALL TO ORDER: 

Minutes 

Town of Belmont 

Select Board 

Virtual meeting on Zoom 

Monday, April 13, 2020 

7:00pm 

APPROVED BY 
THE SELECT BOARD 
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A regular meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 7:00pm by Chair Tom Caputo. Vice Chair 

Adam Dash and Select Board member Roy Epstein were present. Town Administrator Patrice Garvin was 

present. The meeting was conducted on Zoom and open to the public by remote participation only via 

Zoom or conference call, as per the Governor's suspension of portions of the Open Meeting Law due to 

the COVID-19 situation. Caputo reviewed instructions for how to access the meeting remotely. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

• Caputo recognized a donation from Ken Vona of KVC Builders who had provided Belmont Fire

Department with aerosol boxes, an added layer of personal protective equipment to be used by

first responders.

• In accordance with CDC guidance, please wear masks when out in public and practice social

distancing.

• See the Town website, https://www.belmont-ma.gov/, for continually updated information on

the COVID-19 situation.

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS FROM TOWN RESIDENTS: 

Caputo relayed an email from a resident asking if there were any plans in the works for cardboard 

pickups; regularly scheduled DPW events had been cancelled, and the amount of cardboard had 

increased due to relying on more deliveries. 

o Jay Marcotte (Director, DPW) said that the options for the time being were to stockpile,

or try to fit into the barrel -Waste Management was prioritizing collection of yard waste,

recycling, and trash. It was hoped that cardboard events could be resumed in June but

that was subject to change.

Marcotte provided a quick update on today's storm: DPW had been working throughout the day 

to clear damage including hundreds of tree limbs and twelve downed trees, four of which had hit 

homes and two of which had hit vehicles, resulting in significant damage. So far the power had 

been maintained throughout Town, a product of the successful tree maintenance program in 

collaboration with Belmont Light. 
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